

## RE: Video Cameras and TV Monitors Faculty - St Luke's Holmes Chapel

1 message

**Duncan Sanderson** <a href="mailto:sanderson@kpsarchitects.co.uk">duncan.sanderson@kpsarchitects.co.uk</a> To: St Luke's Comms <a href="mailto:scomms@stlukesholmeschapel.uk">comms@stlukesholmeschapel.uk</a>

2 May 2024 at 08:33

Morning Steve

Firstly, apologies for the delayed response.

I can confirm that, following my visit on 24 April, the installation by Piranha AV was complete in the manner discussed at a previous meeting, held on 22 April when the went he works commenced on site. At the earlier meeting the location and method of fixing of the cameras, microphones and screens was discussed in great detail, along with the cabling routes to be taken to serve the appliances from the router to the north side of the organ on the west gallery. This was also in line with previous discussions we had on site in November 2023.

The final inspection showed the installation to have been completed as discussed on 22 April, with the exception of a slight amendment to one of the cable routes taken, which proved to be an improvement on that envisaged, as it is less visible from the main body of the church.

I would like to commend Piranha AV for the way they have approached this installation. They are clearly experienced in working in this type of environment, open to discussion and suggestions, and respectful of the historic fabric in which they are working. I would be happy to recommend them to any other churches in the Diocese considering undertaking this type of work.

Regards

Duncan

Duncan Sanderson BA(Hons) BArch(Hons) Grad DiplCons(AA) RIBA AABC

Director

For and on behalf of

# KEPCZYK PEARCE SANDERSON

ARCHITECTS, SURVEYORS & HISTORIC BUILDING CONSULTANTS

Address: **75 Wilmslow Road**, **Handforth**, **Cheshire SK9 3EN** T: 01625 400103 M: 07769 691258



This Email is confidential and intended solely for the addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, please return it to the sender. You must not copy, distribute or disseminate any of the enclosed information, or take any action in reliance of it. All information, opinions or statements expressed in the transmission are those of the individual sender and unless specifically stated otherwise, does not represent the views of Kepczyk Pearce Sanderson Ltd. WARNING: Computer viruses can be transmitted by E-mail. The recipient is strongly advised to check for viruses as Kepczyk Pearce Sanderson Ltd will accept no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this Email.

From: St Luke's Comms < comms@stlukesholmeschapel.uk>

Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2024 5:08 PM

To: Duncan Sanderson < duncan.sanderson@kpsarchitects.co.uk > Subject: Video Cameras and TV Monitors Faculty - St Luke's Holmes Chapel

Dear Duncan

As discussed, I attach the Form 8 which I have signed indicating that you were satisfied with the work today completed by Piranha AV in accordance with the faculty and your instructions. Could you provide me with a short note which I can upload together with Form 8 on the online system.

Many	thanks	in advance	

Steve

#### **Dr Steve Smith**

for Comms Team

St Luke's Church, Holmes Chapel

tel. 01477 571872 mob. 07801 621142

### Parish Church of St Luke: Holmes Chapel

#### https://www.stlukesholmeschapel.uk

This message and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may contain confidential Information or be subject to copyright. If you have received this message in error, please delete it and notify us immediately; any unauthorised dissemination, distribution, copying, disclosure or use is strictly prohibited.

The Parochial Church Council (PCC) of Church Hulme (Holmes Chapel) is a registered charity no.1132587 in England.

If you do not wish to receive any further communications from the PCC and/or St Luke's Church, please inform us by reply e-mail . Click here to see our privacy policy.